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? ? ? ? ? Tow'rds El Akil my journey I take; to visit him, The wastes in praise and safety I traverse, without fear,.85. Isaac of Mosul and the
Merchant dclxx.As for Abou Sabir, when he returned, he saw not his wife and read what was written on the ground, wherefore he wept and sat
[awhile] sorrowing. Then said he to himself, 'O Abou Sabir, it behoveth thee to be patient, for belike there shall betide [thee] an affair yet sorer than
this and more grievous;' and he went forth wandering at a venture, like to the love-distraught, the madman, till he came to a sort of labourers
working upon the palace of the king, by way of forced labour. When [the overseers] saw him, they laid hold of him and said to him, 'Work thou
with these folk at the palace of the king; else will we imprison thee for life.' So he fell to working with them as a labourer and every day they gave
him a cake of bread. He wrought with them a month's space, till it chanced that one of the labourers mounted a ladder and falling, broke his leg;
whereupon he cried out and wept. Quoth Abou Sabir to him, 'Have patience and weep not; for thou shall find ease in thy patience.' But the man said
to him, 'How long shall I have patience?' And he answered, saying, 'Patience bringeth a man forth of the bottom of the pit and seateth him on the
throne of the kingdom.'.Vizier, The King of Hind and his, ii. 105..There was once, of old time, in one of the tribes of the Arabs, a woman great with
child by her husband, and they had a hired servant, a man of excellent understanding. When the woman came to [the time of her] delivery, she gave
birth to a maid-child in the night and they sought fire of the neighbours. So the journeyman went in quest of fire..Quoth I (and mine a body is of
passion all forslain), iii. 81..? ? ? ? ? Wherefore, O stranger, dare thou not approach me with desire, Lest ruin quick and pitiless thy hardihood
requite..Unto its pristine lustre your land returned and more, iii. 132..In my soul the fire of yearning and affliction rageth aye, iii. 65..? ? ? ? ? My
heart will never credit that I am far from thee; In it thou art, nor ever the soul can absent be..Ye chide at one who weepeth for troubles ever new, iii.
30..Fifth Officer's Story, The, ii. 144..When she had made an end of her song, she cast the lute from her hand and wept till she swooned away,
whereupon the Khalif bade carry her to her chamber. Now he was ravished with her and loved her with an exceeding love; so, after awhile, he
again commanded to bring her to his presence, and when she came, he bade her sing. Accordingly, she took the lute and spoke forth that which was
in her heart and sang the following verses:.77 The Draper and the Thief (234) dclxi.11. Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the Porter (239).I
marvelled at her words and said to her, "What wouldst thou have me do?" And she answered, "O Captain Muin, I would have thee give me a
helping hand." Quoth I, "What have I to do with the daughter of the Cadi Amin el Hukm?" And she said, "Know that I would not have thee intrude
upon the Cadi's daughter, but I would fain contrive for the attainment of my wishes.' This is my intent and my desire, and my design will not be
accomplished but by thine aid." Then said she, "I mean this night to go with a stout heart and hire me trinkets of price; then will I go and sit in the
street wherein is the house of Amin el Hukm; and when it is the season of the round and the folk are asleep, do thou pass, thou and those who are
with thee of the police, and thou wilt see me sitting and on me fine raiment and ornaments and wilt smell on me the odour of perfumes; whereupon
do thou question me of my case and I will say, 'I come from the Citadel and am of the daughters of the deputies (91) and I came down [into the
town,] to do an occasion; but the night overtook me at unawares and the Zuweyleh gate was shut against me and all the gates and I knew not
whither I should go this night Presently I saw this street and noting the goodliness of its ordinance and its cleanness, took shelter therein against
break of day.' When I say this to thee with all assurance (92) the chief of the watch will have no suspicion of me, but will say, 'Needs must we leave
her with one who will take care of her till morning.' And do thou rejoin, 'It were most fitting that she pass the night with Amin el Hukm and lie with
his family and children till the morning.' Then do thou straightway knock at the Cadi's door, and thus shall I have gained admission into his house,
without inconvenience, and gotten my desire; and peace be on thee!" And I said to her, "By Allah, this is an easy matter.".? ? ? ? ? a. The King and
his Vizier's Wife dcccclxxx.One day, another of my friends came to me and said 'A neighbour of mine hath invited me to hear [music]. [And he
would have me go with him;] but I said, 'I will not foregather with any one.' However, he prevailed upon me [to accompany him]; so we repaired to
the place and found there a man, who came to meet us and said, '[Enter,] in the name of God!' Then he pulled out a key and opened the door,
whereupon we entered and he locked the door after us. Quoth I, 'We are the first of the folk; but where are their voices?' (128) '[They are] within
the house,' answered he. 'This is but a privy door; so be not amazed at the absence of the folk.' And my friend said to me, 'Behold, we are two, and
what can they avail to do with us?' [Then he brought us into the house,] and when we entered the saloon, we found it exceeding desolate and
repulsive of aspect Quoth my friend, 'We are fallen [into a trap]; but there is no power and no virtue save in God the Most High, the Supreme!' And
I said, 'May God not requite thee for me with good!'.Two months after this occurrence, there came to me one of the Cadi's officers, with a scroll,
wherein was the magistrate's writ, summoning me to him. So I accompanied the officer and went in to the Cadi, whereupon the plaintiff, to wit, he
who had taken out the summons, sued me for two thousand dirhems, avouching that I had borrowed them of him as the woman's agent. (117) I
denied the debt, but he produced against me a bond for the amount, attested by four of those who were in company [on the occasion]; and they
were present and bore witness to the loan. So I reminded them of my kindness and paid the amount, swearing that I would never again follow a
woman's counsel. Is not this marvellous?'.But she said, 'There is a thing wherewith we will make her confess, and all that is in her heart shall be
discovered to thee.' 'What is that?' asked the king, and she answered, 'I will bring thee a hoopoe's heart, (138) which, when she sleepeth, do thou lay
upon her heart and question her of all thou wilt, and she will discover this unto thee and show forth the truth to thee." The king rejoiced in this and
said to his nurse, 'Hasten and let none know of thee.' So she arose and going in to the queen, said to her, 'I have done thine occasion and it is on this
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wise. This night the king will come in to thee and do thou feign thyself asleep; and if he ask thee of aught, do thou answer him, as if in thy sleep.'
The queen thanked her and the old woman went away and fetching the hoopoe's heart, gave it to the king..? ? ? ? ? The road of right thou hast made
straight, that erst was crooked grown; Yea, for its path of old had fall'n to ruin and decay..Then he wrote a letter to King Azadbekht, saying to him,
"I am a servant of thy servants and a slave of thy slaves and my daughter is a handmaid at thy service, and may God the Most High prolong thy
days and appoint thy times [to be] in delight and contentment! Indeed, I still went girded of the waist in thy service and in caring for the
preservation of thy dominion and warding off thine enemies from thee; but now I abound yet more than before in zeal and watchfulness, for that I
have taken this to charge upon myself, since my daughter is become thy wife." And he despatched a messenger to the king with the letter and a
present..Beard of the old he-goat, the one-eyed, what shall be, ii. 231..There was once a king of the kings, by name Ibrahim, to whom the kings
abased themselves and did obedience; but he had no son and was straitened of breast because of this, fearing lest the kingship go forth of his hand.
He ceased not vehemently to desire a son and to buy slave-girls and lie with them, till one of them conceived, whereat he rejoiced with an
exceeding joy and gave gifts and largesse galore. When the girl's months were accomplished and the season of her delivery drew near, the king
summoned the astrologers and they watched for the hour of her child-bearing and raised astrolabes [towards the sun] and took strait note of the
time. The damsel gave birth to a male child, whereat the king rejoiced with an exceeding joy, and the people heartened each other with the glad
news of this..When the damsel heard these verses, she wept till her clothes were drenched and drew near the old woman, who said to her, 'Knowest
thou such an one?' And wept and said, 'He is my lord. Whence knowest thou him?' 'O my lady,' answered the old woman, 'sawst thou not the
madman who came hither yesterday with the old woman? He was thy lord. But this is no time for talk. When it is night, get thee to the top of the
palace [and wait] on the roof till thy lord come to thee and contrive for thy deliverance.' Then she gave her what she would of perfumes and
returning to the chamberlain, acquainted him with that which had passed, and he told the youth..So the young man went to his lodging and fetching
a purse, returned to the girl's owner and counted out to him the price aforesaid, whilst the draper was between them. Then said he, "Bring her
forth;" but the other answered, "She cannot come forth at this present; but be thou my guest the rest of this day and night, and on the morrow thou
shall take thy slave-girl and go in the protection of God." The youth fell in with him of this and he carried him to his house, where, after a little, he
let bring meat and wine, and they [ate and] drank. Then said Noureddin to the girl's owner, "I beseech thee bring me the damsel, for that I bought
her not but for the like of this time." So he arose and [going in to the girl], said to her, "O Sitt el Milan, the young man hath paid down thy price
and we have bidden him hither; so he hath come to our dwelling and we have entertained him, and he would fain have thee be present with him.".?
? ? ? ? By Him whom I worship, indeed, I swear, O thou that mine eye dost fill, By Him in whose honour the pilgrims throng and fare to Arafat's
hill,.? ? ? ? ? Your image midst mine eye sits nor forsakes me aye; Ye are my moons in gloom of night and shadowtide..Presently, the vizier heard
of the merchant's coming; so he sent to him and let bring him to his house and talked with him awhile of his travels and of that which he had
abidden therein, and the merchant answered him thereof. Then said the vizier, 'I will put certain questions to thee, which if thou answer me, it will
be well [for thee].' And the merchant rose and made him no answer. Quoth the vizier, 'What is the weight of the elephant?' The merchant was
perplexed and returned him no answer and gave himself up for lost. Then said he, 'Grant me three days' time.' So the vizier granted him the delay
he sought and he returned to his lodging and related what had passed to the old woman, who said, 'When the morrow cometh, go to the vizier and
say to him, "Make a ship and launch it on the sea and put in it an elephant, and when it sinketh in the water, [under the beast's weight], mark the
place to which the water riseth. Then take out the elephant and cast in stones in its place, till the ship sink to the mark aforesaid; whereupon do thou
take out the stones and weigh them and thou wilt know the weight of the elephant"'.And the king bade him depart to his own house..? ? ? ? ? Thy
presence honoureth us and we Confess thy magnanimity;.The Twenty-First Night of the Month..Issues of Good and Evil Actions, Of the, i.
103..When the king heard this, he bowed [his head] in amazement and perplexity and sinking into a seat, clutched at his beard and shook it, till he
came nigh to pluck it out. Then he arose forthright and laid hands on the youth and clapped him in prison. Moreover, he took the eunuch also and
cast them both into an underground dungeon in his house, after which he went in to Shah Khatoun and said to her, 'Thou hast done well, by Allah,
O daughter of nobles, O thou whom kings sought in marriage, for the excellence of thy repute and the goodliness of the reports of thee! How fair is
thy semblance! May God curse her whose inward is the contrary of her outward, after the likeness of thy base favour, whose outward is comely and
its inward foul, fair face and foul deeds! Verily, I mean to make of thee and of yonder good-for-nought an example among the folk, for that thou
sentest not thine eunuch but of intent on his account, so that he took him and brought him into my house and thou hast trampled my head with him;
and this is none other than exceeding hardihood; but thou shall see what I will do with you.'.Presently, El Abbas, son of King El Aziz, lord of the
land of Yemen and Zebidoun (55) and Mecca (which God increase in honour and brightness and beauty!), heard of her; and he was of the great
ones of Mecca and the Hejaz (56) and was a youth without hair on his cheeks. So he presented himself one day in his father's sitting-chamber, (57)
whereupon the folk made way for him and the king seated him on a chair of red gold, set with pearls and jewels. The prince sat, with his head
bowed to the ground, and spoke not to any; whereby his father knew that his breast was straitened and bade the boon-companions and men of wit
relate marvellous histories, such as beseem the assemblies of kings; nor was there one of them but spoke forth the goodliest of that which was with
him; but El Abbas still abode with his head bowed down. Then the king bade his session-mates withdraw, and when the chamber was void, he
looked at his son and said to him, "By Allah, thou rejoicest me with thy coming in to me and chagrinest me for that thou payest no heed to any of
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the session-mates nor of the boon-companions. What is the cause of this?".?STORY OF SELIM AND SELMA..? ? ? ? ? Would God upon that
bitterest day, when my death calls for me, What's 'twixt thine excrement and blood (50) I still may smell of thee!.? ? ? ? ? Yea, for the perfidies of
Fate and sev'rance I'm become Even as was Bishr (85) of old time with Hind, (86) a fearful swain;.? ? ? ? ? k. The Vizier's Son and the
Bathkeeper's Wife dcccclxxxviii.On the morrow, he betook himself to the shop of his friend the druggist, who welcomed him and questioned him
of his case and how he had fared that day. Quoth the singer, 'May God requite thee with good, O my brother! For that thou hast directed me unto
easance!' And he related to him his adventure with the woman, till he came to the mention of her husband, when he said, 'And at midday came the
cuckold her husband and knocked at the door. So she wrapped me in the mat, and when he had gone about his business, I came forth and we
returned to what we were about.' This was grievous to the druggist and he repented of having taught him [how he should do] and misdoubted of his
wife. So he said to the singer, 'And what said she to thee at thy going away?' And the other answered, 'She bade me come back to her on the
morrow. So, behold, I am going to her and I came not hither but that I might acquaint thee with this, lest thy heart be occupied with me.' Then he
took leave of him and went his way. As soon as the druggist was assured that he had reached the house, he cast the net over his shop (195) and
made for his house, misdoubting of his wife, and knocked at the door..Porter, Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the, iii. 199.27. The Khalif Hisham
and the Arab Youth cclxxi.When the morning morrowed, he assembled the cadis and judges and assessors and sending for the Magian and the two
youths and their mother, questioned them of their case, whereupon the two young men began and said, 'We are the sons of the king Such-an-one
and enemies and wicked men got the mastery of out realm; so our father fled forth with us and wandered at a venture, for fear of the enemies.' [And
they recounted to him all that had betided them, from beginning to end.] Quoth he, 'Ye tell a marvellous story; but what hath [Fate] done with your
father?' 'We know not how fortune dealt with him after our loss,' answered they; and he was silent..Then said he whom she had delivered from
torture and for whom she had paid a thousand dirhems and who had required her of herself in his house, for that her beauty pleased him, and [when
she refused to yield to him] had forged a letter against her and treacherously denounced her to the Sultan and requited her bounty with ingratitude,
'I am he who wronged her and lied against her, and this is the issue of the oppressor's affair.'.They tell that Haroun er Reshid was sitting one day to
do away grievances, when there came up to him a woman and said to him, "O Commander of the Faithful, may God accomplish thine affair and
cause thee rejoice in that which He hath given thee and increase thee in elevation! Indeed, thou hast done justice (85) and wrought equitably." (86)
Quoth the Khalif to those who were present with him, "Know ye what this woman meaneth by her saying?" And they answered, "Of a surety, she
meaneth not otherwise than well, O Commander of the Faithful." "Nay," rejoined Haroun; "she purposeth only in this an imprecation against me.
As for her saying, 'God accomplish thine affair!' she hath taken it from the saying of the poet, 'When an affair is accomplished, its abatement (87)
beginneth. Beware of cessation, whenas it is said, "It is accomplished."' As for her saying 'God cause thee rejoice in that which He hath given thee,'
she took it from the saying of God the Most High, 'Till, whenas they rejoiced in that which they were given, we took them suddenly and lo, they
were confounded!' (88) As for her saying, 'God increase thee in elevation!' she took it from the saying of the poet, 'No bird flieth and riseth up on
high, but, like as he flieth, he falleth.' And as for her saying, 'Indeed, thou hast done justice and wrought equitably,' it is from the saying of the Most
High, '[If ye deviate (89) or lag behind or turn aside, verily, God of that which ye do is aware;' (90) and] 'As for the transgressors,' (91) they are fuel
for hell[-fire]." (92).Presently, as they stood by the mouth of the pit, the lion came scrambling up the sides and would have issued forth; but, as
often as he showed his head, they pelted him with stones, till they beat him down and he fell; whereupon one of the hunters descended into the pit
and despatched him and saw the boy wounded; after which he went to the cabinet, where he found the woman dead, and indeed the lion had eaten
his fill of her. Then he noted that which was therein of clothes and what not else, and advising his fellows thereof, fell to passing the stuff up to
them. Moreover, he took up the boy and bringing him forth of the pit, carried him to their dwelling-place, where they dressed his wounds and he
grew up with them, but acquainted them not with his affair; and indeed, when they questioned him, he knew not what he should say, for that he was
little, when they let him down into the pit. The hunters marvelled at his speech and loved him with an exceeding love and one of them took him to
son and abode rearing him with him [and instructing him] in hunting and riding on horseback, till he attained the age of twelve and became a
champion, going forth with the folk to the chase and to the stopping of the way..? ? ? ? ? Rail not at the vicissitudes of Fate, For Fortune still spites
those who her berate..When the damsel (215) saw me in this plight, she said to me, "O man, tell me thy story, for, by Allah, an I may avail to thy
deliverance, I will assuredly further thee thereto." I gave ear to her speech and put faith in her loyalty and told her the story of the damsel whom I
had seen [at the lattice] and how I had fallen in love with her; whereupon quoth she, "If the girl belong to me, that which I possess is thine, and if
she belong to my father, I will demand her of him and deliver her to thee." Then she fell to calling slave-girl after slave-girl and showing them to
me, till I saw the damsel whom I loved and said, "This is she." Quoth my wife, "Let not thy heart be troubled, for this is my slave-girl. My father
gave her to me and I give her to thee. So comfort thyself and be of good heart and cheerful eye.".Now he was the king of the land of Serendib,
(207) and he welcomed me and entreated me with kindness, bidding me be seated and admitting me to his table and converse. So I talked with him
and called down blessings upon him and he took pleasure in my discourse and showed me satisfaction and said to me, 'What is thy name?' 'O my
lord,' answered I, 'my name is Sindbad the Sailor;' and he said, 'And what countryman art thou?' Quoth I, 'I am of Baghdad.' 'And how earnest thou
hither?' asked he. So I told him my story and he marvelled mightily thereat and said, 'By Allah, O Sindbad, this thy story is marvellous and it
behoveth that it be written in characters of gold.'.One day, as I was thus feigning sleep, I felt a hand in my lap, and in it a magnificent purse. So I
el-preparacionista-urbano-una-guia-de-supervivencia-en-la-ciudad.pdf
Page 3/10

El Preparacionista Urbano Una Guia De Supervivencia En La Ciudad

seized the hand and behold, it was that of a fair woman. Quoth I to her, "O my lady, who art thou?" And she said, "Rise [and come away] from
here, that I may make myself known to thee." So I arose and following her, fared on, without tarrying, till she stopped at the door of a lofty house,
whereupon quoth I to her,"O my lady, who art thou? Indeed, thou hast done me kindness, and what is the reason of this?" "By Allah," answered
she, "O Captain Mum, I am a woman on whom desire and longing are sore for the love of the daughter of the Cadi Amin el Hukm. Now there was
between us what was and the love of her fell upon my heart and I agreed with her upon meeting, according to possibility and convenience. But her
father Amin el Hukm took her and went away, and my heart cleaveth to her and love-longing and distraction are sore upon me on her account.".? ?
? ? ? x. The King and his Chamberlain's Wife dccccxvii.? ? ? ? ? And troubles, too, forsook us, who tears like dragons' blood, O lordings, for your
absence had wept at every pore..? ? ? ? ? c. The Jewish Physician's Story xxviii.As for the woman, whenas the man went out from her, she resolved
to depart; so she went forth, saying in herself, 'There is no journeying for me in woman's attire.' Then she donned men's apparel, such as is worn of
the pious, and set out and wandered over the earth; nor did she leave going till she entered a certain city. Now the king of that city had an only
daughter in whom he gloried and whom he loved, and she saw the devotee and deeming her a pilgrim youth, said to her father, 'I would fain have
this youth take up his abode with me, so I may learn of him wisdom and renunciation and religion.' Her father rejoiced in this and commanded the
[supposed] pilgrim to take up his sojourn with his daughter in his palace. Now they were in one place and the king's daughter was strenuous to the
utterest in continence and chastity and nobility of mind and magnanimity and devotion to the worship of God; but the ignorant slandered her (5)
and the folk of the realm said, 'The king's daughter loveth the pilgrim youth and he loveth her.'.When Noureddin heard these his slave-girl's verses,
he fell a-weeping, what while she strained him to her bosom and wiped away his tears with her sleeve and questioned him and comforted his mind.
Then she took the lute and sweeping its strings, played thereon, after such a wise as would move the phlegmatic to delight, and sang the following
verses:.When the Baghdadis saw this succour that had betided them against their enemies [and the victory that El Abbas had gotten them], they
turned back and gathering together the spoils [of the defeated host], arms and treasures and horses, returned to Baghdad, victorious, and all by the
valour of El Abbas. As for Saad, he foregathered with the prince, and they fared on in company till they came to the place where El Abbas had
taken horse, whereupon the latter dismounted from his charger and Saad said to him, "O youth, wherefore alightest thou in other than thy place?
Indeed, thy due is incumbent upon us and upon our Sultan; so go thou with us to the dwellings, that we may ransom thee with our souls." "O Amir
Saad," replied El Abbas, "from this place I took horse with thee and herein is my lodging. So, God on thee, name me not to the king, but make as if
thou hadst never seen me, for that I am a stranger in the land.".King Shah Bekht and his Vizier Er Rehwan, i. 215..Reshid (Er), Ibn es Semmak and,
i. 195..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Calender's Story xlii.? ? ? ? ? b. The Merchant and his Sons ccccxliv.? ? ? ? ? Wherewith farewell, quoth I, and peace
be on thee aye, What while the branches bend, what while the stars abide..Certain husbandmen once made complaint to David (on whom be
peace!) against certain owners of sheep, whose flocks had fallen upon their crops by night and devoured them, and he bade value the crops [and
that the shepherds should make good the amount]. But Solomon (on whom be peace!) rose and said, "Nay, but let the sheep be delivered to the
husbandmen, so they may take their milk and wool, till they have repaid themselves the value of their crops; then let the sheep return to their
owners." So David withdrew his own ordinance and caused execute that of Solomon; yet was David no oppressor; but Solomon's judgment was
more pertinent and he showed himself therein better versed in jurisprudence.' (245).? ? ? ? ? n. The Man who never Laughed again dlxxxvii.64. Tht
Vizier of Yemen and his young Brother ccclxxxiv.Meanwhile, Queen Kemeriyeh and her company sailed on, without ceasing, till they came under
the palace wherein was Tuhfeh, to wit, that of Meimoun the Sworder; and by the ordinance of destiny, Tuhfeh herself was then sitting on the
belvedere of the palace, pondering the affair of Haroun er Reshid and her own and that which had befallen her and weeping for that she was
doomed to slaughter. She saw the ship and what was therein of those whom we have named, and they in mortal guise, and said, 'Alas, my sorrow
for yonder ship and the mortals that be therein!' As for Kemeriyeh and her company, when they drew near the palace, they strained their eyes and
seeing Tuhfeh sitting, said, 'Yonder sits Tuhfeh. May God not bereave [us] of her!' Then they moored their ship and making for the island, that lay
over against the palace, spread carpets and sat eating and drinking; whereupon quoth Tuhfeh, 'Welcome and fair welcome to yonder faces! These
are my kinswomen and I conjure thee by Allah, O Jemreh, that thou let me down to them, so I may sit with them awhile and make friends with
them and return.' Quoth Jemreh, 'I may on no wise do that.' And Tuhfeh wept. Then the folk brought out wine and drank, what while Kemeriyeh
took the lute and sang the following verses:.34. The Imam Abou Yousuf with Haroun er Reshid and his Vizier Jaafer ccxcvi.Two Kings and the
Vizier's Daughters, The, iii. 145.So the prefect carried him up to the Sultan and he said, "I have an advertisement for thee, O my lord." "What is
thine advertisement?" asked the Sultan; and the thief said, "I repent and will deliver into thy hand all who are evildoers; and whomsoever I bring
not, I will stand in his stead." Quoth the Sultan, "Give him a dress of honour and accept his profession of repentance." So he went down from the
presence and returning to his comrades, related to them that which had passed and they confessed his subtlety and gave him that which they had
promised him. Then he took the rest of the stolen goods and went up with them to the Sultan. When the latter saw him, he was magnified in his
eyes and he commanded that nought should be taken from him. Then, when he went down, [the Sultan's] attention was diverted from him, little by
little, till the case was forgotten, and so he saved the booty [for himself].' The folk marvelled at this and the fifteenth officer came forward and said,
'Know that among those who make a trade of knavery are those whom God the Most High taketh on their own evidence against themselves.' 'How
so?' asked they; and he said..So we went with him till he came to the place where my slave had buried the money and dug there and brought it out;
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whereat I marvelled with the utmost wonder and we carried it to the prefect's house. When the latter saw the money, he rejoiced with an exceeding
joy and bestowed on me a dress of honour. Then he restored the money straightway to the Sultan and we left the youth in prison; whilst I said to
my slave who had taken the money, "Did yonder young man see thee, what time thou buriedst the money?" "No, by the Great God!" answered he.
So I went in to the young man, the prisoner, and plied him with wine till he recovered, when I said to him, "Tell me how thou stolest the money."
"By Allah," answered he, "I stole it not, nor did I ever set eyes on it till I brought it forth of the earth!" Quoth I, "How so?" And he said, "Know that
the cause of my falling into your hands was my mother's imprecation against me; for that I evil entreated her yesternight and beat her and she said
to me, 'By Allah, O my son, God shall assuredly deliver thee into the hand of the oppressor!' Now she is a pious woman. So I went out forthright
and thou sawest me in the way and didst that which thou didst; and when beating was prolonged on me, my senses failed me and I heard one saying
to me, 'Fetch it.' So I said to you what I said and he (145) guided me till I came to the place and there befell what befell of the bringing out of the
money.".Then he arose and going in to his daughter, found her mother with her; so he set out to them the case and Mariyeh said, "O father mine,
my wish is subject unto (122) thy commandment and my will ensueth thy will; so whatsoever thou choosest, I am still obedient unto thee and under
thy dominion." Therewithal the King knew that Mariyeh inclined unto El Abbas; so he returned forthright to King El Aziz and said to him, "May
God amend the King! Verily, the occasion is accomplished and there is no opposition unto that which thou commandest" Quoth El Aziz, "By God's
leave are occasions accomplished. How deemest thou, O King, of fetching El Abbas and drawing up the contract of marriage between Mariyeh and
him?" And Ins ben Cais answered, saying, "Thine be it to decide.".(When Shehriyar heard this, he said in himself, 'By Allah, I have indeed been
reckless in the slaying of women and girls, and praised be God who hath occupied me with this damsel from the slaughter of souls, for that the
slaughter of souls is a grave [matter!] By Allah, if Shah Bekht spare the vizier, I will assuredly spare Shehrzad!' Then he gave ear to the story and
heard her say to her sister:).(Quoth Abdallah ben Nan) So I became his boon-companion and entertained him by night [with stories and the like];
and this pleased him to the utmost and he took me into especial favour and bestowed on me dresses of honour and assigned me a separate lodging;
brief, he was everywise bountiful to me and could not brook to be parted from me a single hour. So I abode with him a while of time and every
night I caroused with him [and entertained him], till the most part of the night was past; and when drowsiness overcame him, he would rise [and
betake himself] to his sleeping-place, saying to me, "Forsake not my service for that of another than I and hold not aloof from my presence." And I
made answer with "Hearkening and obedience.".When she had made an end of her song, she wept sore, till presently sleep overcame her and she
slept..The Seventh Night of the Month..So they gat them raiment of wool and clothing themselves therewith, went forth and wandered in the
deserts and wastes; but, when some days had passed over them, they became weak for hunger and repented them of that which they had done,
whenas repentance profited them not, and the prince complained to his father of weariness and hunger. 'Dear my son,' answered the king, 'I did with
thee that which behoved me, (205) but thou wouldst not hearken to me, and now there is no means of returning to thy former estate, for that another
hath taken the kingdom and become its defender; but I will counsel thee of somewhat, wherein do thou pleasure me.' Quoth the prince, 'What is it?'
And his father said, 'Take me and go with me to the market and sell me and take my price and do with it what thou wilt, and I shall become the
property of one who will provide for my support,' 'Who will buy thee of me,' asked the prince, 'seeing thou art a very old man? Nay, do thou rather
sell me, for the demand for me will be greater.' But the king said, 'An thou wert king, thou wouldst require me of service.'.? ? ? ? ? Still by your
ruined camp a dweller I abide; Ne'er will I change nor e'er shall distance us divide..? ? ? ? ? i. King Ibrahim and his Son cccclxxi.The subscribers to
my "Book of the Thousand Nights and One Night" and the present "Tales from the Arabic" have now before them a complete English rendering
(the first ever made) of all the tales contained in the four printed (Arabic) Texts of the original work and I have, therefore, thought it well to add to
this, the last Volume of my Translation, full Tables of Contents of these latter, a comparison of which will show the exact composition of the
different Editions and the particulars in which they differ from one another, together with the manner in which the various stories that make up the
respective collections are distributed over the Nights. In each Table, the titles of the stories occurring only in the Edition of which it gives the
contents are printed in Italics and each Tale is referred to the number of the Night on which it is begun..Now the magistrate knew of the theft of the
pearls; so he bade clap the merchant in prison. Accordingly they imprisoned him and flogged him, and he abode in the prison a whole year, till, by
the ordinance of God the Most High, the Master of Police arrested one of the divers aforesaid and imprisoned him in the prison where the merchant
lay. He saw the latter and knowing him, questioned him of his case; whereupon he told them his story and that which had befallen him, and the
diver marvelled at the sorriness of his luck. So, when he came forth of the prison, he acquainted the Sultan with the merchant's case and told him
that it was he who had given him the pearls. The Sultan bade bring him forth of the prison and questioned him of his story, whereupon he told him
all that had befallen him and the Sultan pitied him and assigned him a lodging in his own palace, together with an allowance for his living..Now
King Azadbekht's wife was big with child and the pains of labour took her in the mountain; so they alighted at the mountain-foot, by a spring of
water, and she gave birth to a boy as he were the moon. Behrjaur his mother pulled off a gown of gold-inwoven brocade and wrapped the child
therein, and they passed the night [in that place], what while she gave him suck till the morning. Then said the king to her, "We are hampered by
this child and cannot abide here nor can we carry him with us; so methinks we were better leave him here and go, for Allah is able to send him one
who shall take him and rear him." So they wept over him exceeding sore and left him beside the spring, wrapped in the gown of brocade: then they
laid at his head a thousand dinars in a bag and mounting their horses, departed, fleeing..It befell, one day of the days, that King Bihkerd embarked
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in a ship and put out to sea, so he might fish; but the wind blew on them and the ship foundered. The king won ashore on a plank, unknown of any,
and came forth, naked, on one of the coasts; and it chanced that he landed in the country whereof the father of the youth aforesaid, [his sometime
servant], was king. So he came in the night to the gate of the latter's city and [finding it shut], took up his lodging [for the night] in a burying-place
there..STORY OF THE PIOUS WOMAN ACCUSED OF LEWDNESS..66. El Mutelemmis and his Wife Umeimeh ccclxxxv.I saw thee, O thou
best of all the human race, display, i. 46..Then they brought trays and tables and amongst the rest a platter of red gold, inlaid with pearls and jewels;
its margents were of gold and emerald, and thereon were graven the following verses:.As for Queen Kemeriyeh, she flew off to the palace of her
sister Wekhimeh and told her what Meimoun had done and how [he avouched that], whenas he saw defeat [near at hand], he would slay Tuhfeh;
'and indeed,' added she, 'he is resolved upon this; else had he not dared to commit this outrage. So do thou contrive the affair as thou deemest well,
for thou hast no superior in judgment.' Then they sent for Queen Zelzeleh and Queen Sherareh and sat down to take counsel, one with another, of
that which they should do in the matter. Then said Wekhimeh, 'We were best fit out a ship in this island [wherein is my palace] and embark therein,
in the guise of mortals, and fare on till we come to a little island, that lieth over against Meimoun's palace. There will we [take up our abode and]
sit drinking and smiting the lute and singing. Now Tuhfeh will of a surety be sitting looking upon the sea, and needs must she see us and come
down to us, whereupon we will take her by force and she will be under our hands, so that none shall avail more to molest her on any wise. Or, if
Meimoun be gone forth to do battle with the Jinn, we will storm his stronghold and take Tuhfeh and raze his palace and put to death all who are
therein. When he hears of this, his heart will be rent in sunder and we will send to let our father know, whereupon he will return upon him with his
troops and he will be destroyed and we shall be quit of him.' And they answered her, saying, 'This is a good counsel.' Then they bade fit out a ship
from behind the mountain, (244) and it was fitted out in less than the twinkling of an eye. So they launched it on the sea and embarking therein,
together with four thousand Afrits, set out, intending for Meimoun's palace. Moreover, they bade other five thousand Afrits betake themselves to
the island under the Crescent Mountain and lie in wait for them there..Then he called for a chest and bringing out thence a necklace of Greek
handiwork, worth a thousand dinars, wrapped it in a mantle of green silk, set with pearls and jewels and inwrought with red gold, and joined thereto
two caskets of musk and ambergris. Moreover, he put off upon the girl a mantle of Greek silk, striped with gold, wherein were divers figures and
semblants depictured, never saw eyes its like. Therewithal the girl's wit fled for joy and she went forth from his presence and returned to her
mistress. When she came in to her, she acquainted her with that which she had seen of El Abbas and that which was with him of servants and
attendants and [set out to her] the loftiness of his station and gave her that which was with her..? ? ? ? ? p. The Page who feigned to know the
Speech of Birds dxcii.When those who were present heard this, they kissed the earth before him and offered up prayers for him and for the damsel
Shehrzad, and the vizier thanked her. Then Shehriyar made an end of the session in all weal, whereupon the folk dispersed to their dwelling-places
and the news was bruited abroad that the king purposed to marry the vizier's daughter Shehrzad. Then he proceeded to make ready the wedding
gear, and [when he had made an end of his preparations], he sent after his brother King Shahzeman, who came, and King Shehriyar went forth to
meet him with the troops. Moreover, they decorated the city after the goodliest fashion and diffused perfumes [from the censing-vessels] and
[burnt] aloes-wood and other perfumes in all the markets and thoroughfares and rubbed themselves with saffron, what while the drums beat and the
flutes and hautboys sounded and it was a notable day..Twelfth Officer's Story, The, ii. I79..?THE THIRTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..Then the
king acquainted the people [of his court] with the matter and said to them,' O folk, how deem ye of my looking to the issues of affairs?' And they
all marvelled at his wisdom and foresight. Then he turned to his father and said to him, 'Hadst thou looked to the issue of thine affair and dealt
deliberately in that which thou didst, there had not betided thee this repentance and grief all this time.' Then he let bring his mother and they
rejoiced in each other and lived all their days in joy and gladness. What then," continued the young treasurer, "is more grievous than the lack of
looking to the issues of affairs? Wherefore hasten thou not in the slaying of me, lest repentance betide thee and sore concern.".?SINDBAD THE
SAILOR AND HINDBAD THE PORTER..?OF THE ILL EFFECTS OF PRECIPITATION..? ? ? ? ? And pliedst us with cups of wine, whilst
from the necklace pearls (142) A strange intoxicating bliss withal did circulate,.49. The Man who stole the Dog's Dish of Gold dcii.Merchant of
Cairo and the Favourite of the Khalif El Maraoun El Hakim bi Amrillah, The, iii. 171..? ? ? ? ? How long shall I, in weariness, for this
estrangement pine, What while the spies of severance (106) do watch me all the night?.? ? ? ? ? m. The Boy and the Thieves dcxxvii.Now the four
women who thus accosted Tuhfeh were the princess Kemeriyeh, daughter of King Es Shisban, and her sisters; and Kemeriyeh loved Tuhfeh with
an exceeding love. So, when she came up to her, she fell to kissing and embracing her, and Iblis said, 'Fair befall you! Take me between you.' At
this Tuhfeh laughed and Kemeriyeh said, 'O my sister, I love thee and doubtless hearts have their evidences, (197) for, since I saw thee, I have
loved thee.' 'By Allah,' replied Tuhfeh, 'hearts have deeps, (198) and thou, by Allah, art dear to me and I am thy handmaid.' Kemeriyeh thanked her
for this and said to her, 'These are the wives of the kings of the Jinn: salute them. This is Queen Jemreh, (199) that is Queen Wekhimeh and this
other is Queen Sherareh, and they come not but for thee.' So Tuhfeh rose to her feet and kissed their hands, and the three queens kissed her and
welcomed her and entreated her with the utmost honour..Now a party of the troops had banded themselves together for Belehwan; so they sent to
him and bringing him privily, went in to the little Melik Shah and seized him and seated his uncle Belehwan on the throne of the kingship. Then
they proclaimed him king and did homage to him all, saying, 'Verily, we desire thee and deliver to thee the throne of the kingship; but we wish of
thee that thou slay not thy brother's son, for that on our consciences are the oaths we swore to his father and grandfather and the covenants we made
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with them.' So Belehwan granted them this and imprisoned the boy in an underground dungeon and straitened him. Presently, the heavy news
reached his mother and this was grievous to her; but she could not speak and committed her affair to God the Most High, daring not name this to
King Caesar her husband, lest she should make her uncle King Suleiman Shah a liar..As for Mesrour, he gave not over running till he came to the
by-street, [wherein was the house] of Aboulhusn el Khelia. Now the latter was sitting reclining at the lattice, and chancing to look round, saw
Mesrour running along the street and said to Nuzhet el Fuad, "Meseemeth the Khalif, when I went forth from him, dismissed the Divan and went in
to the Lady Zubeideh, to condole with her [for thee;] whereupon she arose and condoled with him [for me,] saying, 'God greaten thy recompence
for [the loss of] Aboulhusn el Khelia!' And he said to her, 'None is dead save Nuzhet el Fuad, may thy head outlive her!' Quoth she, 'It is not she
who is dead, but Aboulhusn el Khelia, thy boon-companion.' And he to her, 'None is dead but Nuzhet el Fuad.' And they gainsaid one another, till
the Khalif waxed wroth and they laid a wager, and he hath sent Mesrour the sword- bearer to see who is dead. Wherefore it were best that thou lie
down, so he may see thee and go and acquaint the Khalif and confirm my saying." So Nuzhet el Fuad stretched herself out and Aboulhusn covered
her with her veil and sat at her head, weeping..? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Officer's Story dccccxxxiv."There was once a man, a merchant, who had a
wife and abundant wealth. He set out one day on a journey with merchandise, leaving his wife big with child, and said to her, 'If it be the will of
God the Most High, I will return before the birth of the child.' Then he took leave of her and setting out, journeyed from country to country till he
came to the court of one of the kings and foregathered with him. Now this king was in need of one who should order his affairs and those of his
kingdom and seeing the merchant well-bred and intelligent, he charged him abide with him and entreated him with honour and munificence. After
awhile, he sought of the king leave to go to his own house, but the latter would not consent to this; whereupon he said to him, 'O king, suffer me go
and see my children and come again.' So he gave him leave for this and took surety of him for his return. Moreover, he gave him a purse, wherein
were a thousand gold dinars, and the merchant embarked in a ship and set sail, intending for his own country..Presently, up came the Khalif and the
Lady Zubeideh and Mesrour and the old woman and entering, found Aboulhusn and his wife both stretched out [apparently] dead; which when the
Lady Zubeideh saw, she wept and said, "They ceased not to bring [ill] news of my slave- girl, till she died; methinketh Aboulhusn's death was
grievous to her and that she died after him." (39). Quoth the Khalif, "Thou shalt not forestall me with talk and prate. She certainly died before
Aboulhusn, for he came to me with his clothes torn and his beard plucked out, beating his breast with two bricks, and I gave him a hundred dinars
and a piece of silk and said to him, 'Go, carry her forth [and bury her] and I will give thee a concubine other than she and handsomer, and she shall
be in stead of her.' But it would appear that her death was no light matter to him and he died after her; (40) so it is I who have beaten thee and
gotten thy stake.".? ? ? ? ? For the longing that abideth in my heart is hard to bear. Fare with me, then, to my loved one. Answer nothing, but
obey..FIROUZ AND HIS WIFE (175).When the banquet was ended and the folk had dispersed, the king said to El Abbas, "I would fain have thee
[abide] with me and I will buy thee a house, so haply we may requite thee the high services for which we are beholden to thee; for indeed thy due is
imperative [upon us] and thy worth is magnified in our eyes; and indeed we have fallen short of thy due in the matter of distance." (83) When the
prince heard the king's speech, he rose and sat down (84) and kissing the earth, returned thanks for his bounty and said, "I am the king's servant,
wheresoever I may be, and under his eye." Then he recounted to him the story of the merchant and the manner of the buying of the house, and the
king said, "Indeed, I would fain have had thee with me and in my neighbourhood.".Then they went to the youth and said to him, 'Know that the
king thanketh thee for thy dealing yesternight and exceedeth in [praise of] thy good deed;' and they prompted him to do the like again. So, when the
next night came, the king abode on wake; watching the youth; and as for the latter, he went to the door of the pavilion and drawing his sword, stood
in the doorway. When the king saw him do thus, he was sore disquieted and bade seize him and said to him, 'Is this my requital from thee? I
showed thee favour more than any else and thou wouldst do with me this vile deed.' Then arose two of the king's servants and said to him, 'O our
lord, if thou command it, we will strike off his head.' But the king said, 'Haste in slaying is a vile thing, for it (107) is a grave matter; the quick we
can slay, but the slain we cannot quicken, and needs must we look to the issue of affairs. The slaying of this [youth] will not escape us.' (108)
Therewith he bade imprison him, whilst he himself returned [to the city] and despatching his occasions, went forth to the chase..When the evening
evened, the king sat in his privy sitting-chamber and his mind was occupied with the story of the singer and the druggist. So he called the vizier and
bade him tell the story. "It is well," answered he, "They tell, O my lord, that.122. El Hejjaj ben Yousuf and the Pious Man cccclxx.When the
evening evened, the king summoned the vizier and bade him tell the story of the King of Hind and his vizier. So he said, "Hearkening and
obedience. Know, O king of august lineage, that.Clemency, Of, i. 120..86. The Three Unfortunate Lovers dclxxii.61. Abou Nuwas with the three
Boys and the Khalif Haroun er Reshid ccclxxxi.? ? ? ? ? Crude amber (158) in its native land unheeded goes, but, when It comes abroad, upon the
necks to raise it men delight..The old man took the casting-bottle from the Jew and going up to Noureddin and the damsel, sprinkled their faces,
whereupon they came to themselves and fell to relating to each other that which they had suffered, since their separation, for the anguish of
severance. Moreover, Noureddin acquainted Sitt el Milah with that which he had endured from the folk who would have slain him and made away
with him; and she said to him, "O my lord, let us presently give over this talk and praise God for reunion of loves, and all this shall cease from us."
Then she gave him the cup and he said, "By Allah, I will nowise drink it, whilst I am in this plight!" So she drank it off before him and taking the
lute, swept the strings and sang the following verses:.4. The Three Apples lxviii.When she had made an end of her song and laid down the lute,
Ishac looked fixedly on her, then took her hand and offered to kiss it; but she snatched it from him and said to him, 'Allah, O my lord, do not that!'
el-preparacionista-urbano-una-guia-de-supervivencia-en-la-ciudad.pdf
Page 7/10

El Preparacionista Urbano Una Guia De Supervivencia En La Ciudad

Quoth he, 'Be silent. By Allah, I had said that there was not in the world the like of me; but now I have found my dinar (180) in the craft but a
danic, (181) "for thou art, beyond comparison or approximation or reckoning, more excellent of skill than I! This very day will I carry thee up to
the Commander of the Faithful Haroun er Reshid, and whenas his glance lighteth on thee, thou wilt become a princess of womankind. So, Allah,
Allah upon thee, O my lady, whenas thou becomest of the household of the Commander of the Faithful, do not thou forget me!' And she replied,
saying, 'Allah, O my lord, thou art the source of my fortunes and in thee is my heart fortified.' So he took her hand and made a covenant with her of
this and she swore to him that she would not forget him..?STORY OF THE LACKPENNY AND THE COOK..So she donned a devotee's habit and
betaking herself to the goldsmith, said to him, 'To whom belongeth the bracelet that is in the king's hand?' Quoth he, 'It belongeth to a man, a
stranger, who hath bought him a slave-girl from this city and lodgeth with her in such a place.' So the old woman repaired to the young man's house
and knocked at the door. The damsel opened to her and seeing her clad in devotee's apparel, (184) saluted her and said to her, ' Belike thou hast an
occasion with us?' 'Yes,' answered the old woman; 'I desire privacy and ablution.' (185) Quoth the girl, 'Enter.' So she entered and did her occasion
and made the ablution and prayed. Then she brought out a rosary and began to tell her beads thereon, and the damsel said to her, 'Whence comest
thou, O pilgrim?' (186) Quoth she '[I come] from [visiting] the Idol (187) of the Absent in such a church. (188) There standeth up no woman [to
prayer] before him, who hath an absent friend and discovereth to him her need, but he acquainteth her with her case and giveth her tidings of her
absent one.' 'O pilgrim,' said the damsel, 'we have an absent one, and my lord's heart cleaveth to him and I desire to go to the idol and question him
of him.' Quoth the old woman, '[Wait] till to-morrow and ask leave of thy husband, and I will come to thee and go with thee in weal.'
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